
Introduction to the Nagasaki International Association 
 

We promote international exchange by acting as a bridge between Nagasaki  

and a variety of countries from all over the world. We provide a wide range  

of information on life in Nagasaki and opportunities for international exchange.  

This edition of NAPIA contains more detailed information on specific activities  

and events that we hold.  

We are open every week,  

Monday to Friday, from 9:00 am to 5:30 pm.  

Our lobby contains many books, pamphlets and other  

materials that are free to access, and we also regularly  

hold Japanese culture classes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

  NNAAPPIIAA VVOOLL..  2233  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  

NAPIA is a newsletter issued by Nagasaki International Association for foreign residents. 

  

Edited by: 

Nagasaki  

International 

Association 

 

Date & Time: 10:00-15:00, Sunday 27th October 2013 

Place: Dejima Koryu Kaikan 
 

International exchange and cooperation organizations  

from around Nagasaki Prefecture set up exhibits, sales  

booths and flea-market tables at the festival. There are  

also performances on stage and areas where you can  

try out new skills. Food booths offer cuisine from around  

the world. why not try them all?♪ 

As you go around the festival, you can chat with  

members from each organization, answer their quiz  

questions and collect stamps. If you collect 10 stamps,  

you can receive a super prize! Bring your family and  

friends and come down to Dejima to enjoy the festival!! 

 

 Nagasaki International Festival 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

English Around the World 
 On Thursday 25th July, we held an event for elementary school students called 
“English Around the World”. We invited teachers from four countries – the UK, 
Vietnam, India and the Democratic Republic of the Congo – who introduced their 
countries and led games that used simple English. Amy Gifford from the UK taught 
us about the differences between elementary school in Japan and in the UK, and 
Yombo Dan, a doctor from the Congo, taught us about his work in his home country. 
Then Nguyen Thi Thanh Hoa from Vietnam taught us about the hidden charms of 
her country, and Annapoorni Sreenivasan from India taught us about the many 
languages used in her country (there are 32!). 
The children were very surprised to learn how far away these four countries are 
from Japan and about the time difference. The teacher who has the longest journey 
to reach Japan, changing flights several times and taking a total of 2 days to reach 
Nagasaki, is Yombo from the Democratic Republic of the Congo. 
During the games, the children listened keenly to the teachers’ explanations, to 
catch the meaning in English. The children’s lively expressions were impressive and 
I certainly got an energy boost from their youthful power! 

 Kobara in Nagayo – Round 2!! 
 On Wednesday, August 28th, we held “Kobara in 
Nagayo – Round 2”! This time, 41 children from the 
Araikiri Children’s Club attended. The children were 
divided into 8 groups, each with one helper from another 
country and worked as a team to compete for the prize. 
Some of the helpers from overseas could not speak 
Japanese very well, but everybody did their best to 
communicate, for example by demonstrating ideas 
using boards during the strategy meetings. Teams that 
were knocked out of the tournament were not left with 
nothing to do – they threw their energies into supporting 
their friends on other teams, to compete for the “best 
supporters” prize. 

Activity Volunteers Wanted! 
Help to widen our circle of international exchange by 
giving a talk about your country, playing sports, and 
more. Would you like to help out? Please get in 
touch!  Email: nia@nia.or.jp 

World Trip Experience in Tarami 
 On Monday, August 26th, as part of the Tarami 
Festival, we held an event for elementary 
school children at Tarami Community Centre, 
called the “World Trip Experience”. The children 
received a ‘passport’ and ‘travelled’ around 4 
countries. This year, the countries were the 
United Kingdom, South Korea, Myanmar 
(Burma) and Congo. In the South Korea 
section, children learned traditional games, and 
in the Myanmar section they saw a display of 
traditional clothing. They learned a lot about all 
of the countries.   

Past events: International Understanding Classes held in July and August 

International Understanding Class:  

                   ‘Sparkling Myanmar’ 
 On Wednesday 31st July, we held an international 
understanding class at Nameshi Community Center. The 
teacher was Thant Zin Win from Myanmar (Burma). As 
well as a basic introduction to the country, we heard 
about recommended tourist sites, famous places, and 
food. 
In Myanmar, there is no distinction between family 
names and given names, so the names of each member 
of a family will be different. This means that it is not 
possible to tell simply by looking at names who is related 
to whom. Our teacher’s name, ‘Thant Zin Wen’, is his 
whole name, and apparently he is called either by his full 
name or by a shortened version like ‘Thant’ or ‘Wen’. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How to pick out a delicious sanma: 
1. The tip of the mouth should be yellow. 
2. The area around the eyes should be transparent and 
not red. 
3. The body should be plump 

Once you have picked out a fine sanma, why not try this simple and delicious way to prepare 

it? Even if you don’t have a fish grill at home, you can still make this in a frying pan. ♪ 
 

1. Sprinkle the fish well with sea salt and leave for 10-15 minutes.  

  Hint: sprinkle the salt from high above the fish. This way you can spread it evenly. 

  If moisture comes out of the fish, wipe it away with kitchen paper. 

2. Lay a sheet of kitchen paper into a heated frying pan, and place the fish on top. 

3. Put the lid on the pan, and cook on a medium heat. When the fish is grilled on one side, turn it over. 

4. Remove the lid and grill the other side of the fish. 

5. Garnish with lemon or kabosu, or grated daikon radish. The fish is ready!  

  ♪ Sprinkle on some soy sauce or ponzu sauce to taste.  

☆Eating etiquette 

When the fish is served whole, with head and tail attached, it is usual to place the head on the left and to eat 

the fish from left to right. Also, we usually do not turn the fish over while eating. 

*Grated Daikon Radish 

This condiment is made by grating the root of the 

daikon using a grater. The characteristic sharpness of 

the daikon counteracts any bad smells in food such as 

fish-based cuisine. Grated daikon is also said to be 

good for digestion, and is a good accompaniment to 

foods that place a burden on the stomach, such as 

meat and oily dishes like tempura. 

Heating would break down the digestive enzymes 

contained within the daikon, so it is most effective 

when grated and eaten raw. 

If you catch a cold, daikon preserved 

in honey is good for throat pain.  

Cut up the daikon, pour honey on top 

and wait until the water is drawn out 

of the vegetable. At first you may find 

the unfamiliar taste difficult, but the 

soothing effect is really outstanding! 

When we think of autumnal foods, 

we think of the sanma fish. In Japan 

it is commonly grilled with salt and 

then sprinkled with the squeezed 

juice of a lemon or a kabosu (a kind 

of citrus fruit), and served with 

grated daikon radish*. 

 
Finished! 

Sanma (Pacific saury/mackerel pike) 



 

 

 

If you have any comments or suggestions about NAPIA, Please let us know  

Nagasaki International Association 

2-11 Dejima-machi Nagasaki City   TEL: 095-823-3931 FAX: 095-822-1551 

E-mail: nia@nia.or.jp   http://www.nia.or.jp 

by Li Liang 

Hello, everybody. My name is Li Liang, and I am a 4th-year student of the Faculty of Environmental 

Studies, Nagasaki University. I’d like to tell you about my job-hunting experience. 

I started preparing to look for a job in the first term of my 3rd year. I went to classes offered by 

my faculty about internships, and once a week I took a ‘manners’ course where I learned about 

preparing myself mentally for the job-hunt. These were really informative. During the summer of 

my third year I started working on self-analysis and studying for the SPI aptitude test. Also, I was 

able to obtain an internship at my desired company and to see for myself the differences between 

being a student and being in the workforce. I was only able to participate in one internship but I 

would recommend going to as many as possible, if you have the chance. An internship is an 

opportunity to get some idea of what kind of work you wish to do in the future. 

Going into the second half of the year, it’s nearly time for the real search to start, so get your 

photographs and interview suit ready, and register with recruitment websites. I soon got into the 

habit of obtaining all possible information about employment – checking my email inbox 

everyday and going to the career support centre at university. Companies will start to hold 

briefing sessions from December. It’s best not to narrow down the field of work too much at the 

beginning. Go to briefings with many different companies, work out what does and doesn’t suit 

you, and narrow the field that way. 

I’d like to offer a word of advice here. The company briefing sessions are held mainly in large 

cities like Tokyo or Fukuoka. So, if you have a preference for where you want to work, I 

recommend going to that area and staying for a few months. This way, you can make a 

concentrated effort over a shorter time, reducing the burden on your mind and body and saving 

money, and getting a tentative job offer sooner. Those who do not use this method end up 

traveling long distances and using up a lot of money. Please be careful. 

As for your resume, this should usually be handwritten. Don’t forget to write your name and the 

name of your school on the back of your photograph before sticking it to the resume. 

If you progress to the selection stage, this usually consists of an interview. Before the interview, 

be sure to do a practice interview with the staff at the career support centre of your university. It’s 

normal to fail many times before you get your job offer, so keep going, don’t give up, and do 

your best. 

Thank you for reading about my job-hunting experience. Even though the process and experience 

will be different for each person, I hope that you will find my account useful. 

Starting the Job-Hunt 

My resume 

The book I used to study 

for the written exam 


